
In Riaño this is the first time the detail of 
the phreatic passages running over the 
downstream main streamway have been sketched 
and published. We resurveyed these as only 
centreline data existed in the archives. We 
also surveyed a loop off Pendant Chamber which 
tied up to the main upper series passage so 

that removed two open 'leads' from the old 
survey. Also for the first time all the known 
named features in the upper series are now 
named on the survey (thanks to Lank for 
providing the details). Now we have names I 
can make an attempt at writing a description 
of the upper series for the website.

In Uzueka entrance series all the resurvey 
work for 2011 is drawn up. This was already 
published earlier in the year as a bitmap 
survey so there is nothing new since then. But 
it is included on the same survey sheet as 

Riaño for the first time as a complete, up to 
date PDF. So you can zoom in as far as you 
like without it pixelating. No new exploration 
was done in the entrance series of Uzueka in 
the summer, so the mysteries of Sima Baz still 
await solving in 2012.

Footleg
9/12/2011

(taken from a posting on the Matienzo Google 
Group)
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